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March 21, 2019

[Your name]
[Your address]
[Your contact information (phone, email)]
Dear [Speaker Upmeyer / Majority Leader Hagenow]:

When the Senate passed the Female Genital Cutting bill Senate File 346 on March 12, 2019, legislators chose to strike an education amendment proposed by Senator Janet Petersen that could provide vital support to communities impacted by this harmful practice. Now it will fall to the House to pick up this bill. I urge you to put a community education amendment back into this bill and send it to the Senate for their approval. Please see the following amendment suggestion from the Iowa Coalition Against Sexual Assault: “The crime victim assistance division, in collaboration with community insiders and culturally specific victim service programs, shall initiate an education campaign to increase awareness regarding the health risks of, the prohibitions against, and the criminal penalties associated with female genital mutilation as specified in this Act.”
Putting laws into place before educating communities impacted by Female Genital Cutting would cause more harm to already vulnerable populations who have sought refuge in Iowa. Research show that the best way to achieve long-lasting change toward curbing Female Genital Cutting is through grassroots community organizing and education. (Shell-Duncan B, Hernlund Y, Wander K, Moreau A. Legislating change? Responses to criminalizing female genital cutting in Senegal. Law Soc Rev. 2013;47:803-35.) 

As a leader in the House, you have the opportunity to make a difference for the communities impacted by Female Genital Cutting. Please do the right thing and ensure that community education is a part of this bill. 

Thank you for your continued leadership
Sincerely,
 MACROBUTTON  DoFieldClick [Your Name]
